

युर्गास्त्री रचय युर्गिययमं युर्गिय

فهي واشنطن

أعزائي أبناء الجالية المصرية في الولايات المتحدة الأمريكية،

أطلقت السفارة موقعها الجديد على شبكة المعلومات الدولية في 15 يناير الجاري، واود أن انتهز هذه الفرصة لدعوتكم لزيارة موقع السفارة الجديد والتفاعل معه بصورة أكبر حيث يتيح الموقع معلومات عن مختلف الموضوعات السياسية والاقتصادية وغيرها وذلك في صورة Fact Sheets. كما أدعوكم إلي التسجيل من خلاله سواء في قاعدة بيانات السفارة أو لتلقي معلومات دورية عن أية موضوعات تهمكم، وعنوانه www.egyptembassy.net.

ولا يفوتني في هذا المجال أن أجدد الدعوة لمزيد من التواصل مع السفارة وفيما بين بعضكم إضافة لإبلاغنا بأي تجمعات للمصريين في الولايات المتحدة ونوعية نشاطها وكذلك للجهود التي تقوم بها هذه الجمعيات لخدمة مصرنا الحبيبة، لما لهذا الأمر من تأثير إيجابي بالغ في تنظيم الجالية وتوجيه طاقاتها المتنوعة لدعم مصر،

وأنتهز الفرصة لاتقدم بخالص الشكر والتقدير لأبناء الجالية المصرية في الولايات المتحدة لاهتمامهم بتقديم الدعم العيني والذي تلقته السفارة علي مدار الأيام الماضية إستجابةً لحملة "مصر الدفيانة" والتي تستهدف توفير الملابس والأغطية للمواطنين المصريين غير القادرين علي خلفية تعرض مصر لموجة من البرد القارص، وهو في إطار الترابط والتكافل فيما بين أبناء مصر في الداخل والخارج.

وفي هذا السياق، أحيطكم علماً بأن السفارة قامت بمد فترة تلقي هذه المساعدات العينية حتى يوم الأحد الموافق 19 يناير 2014، وذلك بمقر السفارة في واشنطن حيث سيتم بعد هذا التاريخ اتخاذ إجراءات شحن ما تلقته من تلك المساعدات العينية لتصل إلى مصر في توقيت مناسب.

هذا وفي إطار متصل، وعلى خلفية الاستفسارات التي تلقتها السفارة حول كيفية إيداع مبالغ مالية في حساب "صندوق دعم مصر" (306306) أود أن أحيطكم علماً بأن السفارة قامت بفتح حساب رقم في حساب المناوق دعم مصر" (0001405504010) لدى البنك الأهلي المصري فرع نيويورك والذي يمكن من خلاله تحويل أية مبالغ مالية إلى حساب " صندوق دعم مصر".

كما أوجه النداء إلي الشباب من أبناء الجالية لزيادة التواصل فيما بينهم وبين والسفارة وتقديم أفكارهم الخلاقة لدعم مسيرة التطور في مصر، و في هذا الصدد أود أن احيطهم علماً بعودة تنفيذ "برنامج ملتقى الجاليات" الموجه للشباب من الجنسين في المرحلة العمرية (18–35) لزيارة مصر في الفترة 9–20 فبراير 2014، علماً بأن الجهة المشرفة علي البرنامج هي وزارة الدولة لشئون الشباب، وستقوم بتوفير الإقامة والإعاشة والانتقالات الداخلية علي أن يتحمل المشارك تكاليف تذاكر السفر فقط، علماً بأن آخر موعد لتلقي الطلبات هو 25 يناير 2014. ويمكن الاطلاع علي تفاصيل إضافية خاصة ببرنامج الزيارة علي موقع السفارة.

محمد توفيق

واشنطن، 17 يناير 2014



Embassy of the Arab Republic of Egypt Washington DC

January 17, 2014

Dear members of the Egyptian community in the United States,

The Embassy launched its new website on January 15th, and I would like to seize this opportunity to invite you to visit the new website (www.egyptembassy.net) as it delivers information as well as fact sheets on a number of diverse issues; political, economic, cultural and a lot others. It also invites you to register yourselves in the embassy database in order to receive periodical news letters from the embassy on issues of your choice.

I would like to renew my call to the community to increase the level of interaction and communication with the Embassy, both by updating contact information and sharing information on any new Egyptian organization and its activities supporting Egypt. This type of engagement is likely to have a positive impact on establishing a more unified Egyptian community in the United States that is able to mobilize and coordinate its efforts in order to support our beloved country.

I would like to express my sincere thanks and appreciation to the community for their prompt interest and generosity over the past days to support the campaign "Warm Egypt" donating clothes, blankets...etc. in order for the Embassy to ship it to the needy back home in light of the unforeseen cold front that hit Egypt this winter. In this regard I would like to inform that the last day to receive these donations is Sunday the 19th in order to be shipped to Egypt for distribution in a due time.

In response to the inquiries about depositing and transferring cash to "Egypt support fund" the Embassy has opened a deposit account in National Bank of Egypt in New York towards that purpose. The account number is 0001405504010.

I would like to encourage the youth in the Egyptian community to intensify their networking among themselves as well as with the Embassy to share and project their creative and innovative ideas to support development in Egypt. I am pleased to announce the resumption of the program "Community youth forum" that targets youth (18-35) years old. The said forum is sponsored and organized by the State Ministry for Youth in Egypt as of February 9th till February 20th 2014 in Cairo and Upper Egypt. Accommodation and domestic transportations are covered, while participants are responsible for their travel expenses – preferential rates are being negotiated with Egypt Air. Requests of participation should be received no later than January 25th, for more details and full a program please visit the embassy website.